
Down by the Liffey Gallery

 

Annual General 
Meeting 

Wednesday 20 August, 7.30pm 

at Community Care, 
Lyttelton St, Lincoln 

All Welcome

MEETINGS

Public Forum at Council and Community Board Meetings: You may speak on matters of 
concern during the first 10 minutes of each meeting.  Please notify Bernadette Ryan (Council) or 
Kate Anderson (Community Boards) at least three days prior to the meeting.

Township, Hall and Reserve Committees, please note: If you wish to advertise your meeting 
here, or make any changes to meeting details, please let Bernadette Ryan know by 9am on Thursday 
of the week prior to publication by emailing meeting.changes@selwyn.govt.nz or by phoning 03 
347 2800 or 03 318 8338. If you wish to speak on matters of concern, prior notification is requested 
by the committees.

www.selwynlibrary.co.nz

Mobile library timetable
Wednesday 13 August
Southbridge Playcentre	 9.40 – 10am
Rakaia Huts	 10.15 – 11.05am
Southbridge School	 11.20am – 12.40pm

Thursday 14 August
Paradise for Little Angels 
Rolleston	 11 – 11.30am
Ladbrooks School	 12.40 – 1.40pm
Prebbleton Tavern	 4 – 6pm

Monday 18 August
Upper Selwyn Huts	 10.15 – 10.45am
Prebbleton Childcare	 11.45am – 12.15pm

Tuesday 19 August
Dunsandel Preschool	 10.10 – 10.30am
Dunsandel Hall (old site)	 10.30 – 11.15am
Dunsandel School	 11.20am – 12.10pm
Burnham Preschool	 12.30 – 1pm

Wednesday 20 August
Arthur’s Pass	 11.30am – 12.30pm
Castle Hill Village	 1.40 – 2.15pm

COUNCIL 
& COMMUNITY BOARDS 

Council Meeting
•	Wednesday, 13 August, 1pm, Council Chambers, 

Rolleston Council Building
	 The meeting is followed by a Citizenship 

Ceremony at 6.30pm which is open to the 
public.

Audit & Risk Subcommittee
•	Wednesday, 13 August, 4pm or immediately 

following the Council meeting, whichever is 
earlier, Executive Meeting Room One, Rolleston 
Council Building

Hororata/Acheron Rural Water Supply Sub-
committee
•	Thursday, 14 August, 8.30am, Darfield Library/

Service Centre
Malvern Hills Rural Water Supply Sub-
committee
•	Thursday, 14 August, 10.30am Darfield Library/

Service Centre
Ellesmere No. 3 Land Drainage - AGM
•	Thursday, 14 August, 7pm, Springston Hall
	 Please note that everyone within this 

designation is welcome to attend
Selwyn Central Community Board
•	Wednesday, 20 August, 4.30pm, Executive 

Meeting Room One, Rolleston Council building
Road Safety Committee
•	Thursday, 21 August, 9.30am, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council building
Malvern Community Board
•	Monday, 25 August, 4pm, Glentunnel Hall
Council Meeting
•	Wednesday, 27 August, 1pm, Council Chambers, 

Rolleston Council building

local COMMITTEES
& ASSOCIATIONS

These are public meetings and the first 10 
minutes are available for the public to speak.
Coalgate Township Committee
•	Tuesday, 19 August, 7.30pm, Coalgate Fire 

Station
Darfield Township Committee
•	Thursday, 21 August, 7.30pm, Darfield Library/

Service Centre
Doyleston Community Committee
•	Wednesday, 13 August, 7.30pm, Osborne Park 

Pavilion
Dunsandel Community Committee
•	Wednesday, 27 August, 7.30pm, Dunsandel 

Sports Ground
Glenroy Community Hall Committee
•	Tuesday, 19 August, 8pm, Glenroy Community 

Hall
Glentunnel Township Association
•	Tuesday, 26 August, 7.30pm, Glentunnel Hall – 

Note change of date
Kirwee Community Committee
•	Monday, 18 August, 7.30pm, Kirwee Community 

Hall
Ladbrooks Community Hall Committee
•	Friday, 15 August, 7.45pm, Ladbrooks Hall
Leeston Park Association
•	Monday, 25 August, 7.30pm, Leeston Park 

Pavilion
Lincoln Event Centre Governance Committee
•	Wednesday, 27 August, 7.30pm, Lincoln Event 

Centre
Prebbleton Community Association
•	Tuesday, 12 August, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Hall
Prebbleton Reserve Management Committee
•	Monday, 18 August, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Rugby 

Clubrooms
Rolleston Community Centre Committee
•	Thursday, 28 August, 7pm, Rolleston Community 

Centre
Rolleston Reserve Management Committee
•	Monday, 18 August, 7.30pm, Rolleston 

Community Centre
Rolleston Residents Association Inc. - AGM
•	Monday, 25 August, 7.30pm, Rolleston 

Community Centre
Sheffield/Waddington Community Committee
•	Thursday, 21 August, 7.30pm, Sheffield 

Community Hall
Springston Community Committee
•	Monday, 18 August, 7.30pm, Springston Hall 

Supper Room
Springston Recreation Reserve Committee
•	Wednesday, 20 August, 7.30pm, Errol Tweedy 

Pavilion, Springston Reserve
Weedons Residents Association Inc.
•	Tuesday, 12 August, 7.30pm, Weedons Reserve 

Pavilion
West Melton Reserve Board Committee
•	Monday, 18 August, 7.30pm, West Melton Rugby 

Football Clubrooms
West Melton Residents Association
•	Wednesday, 13 August, 7.30pm, West Melton 

Community Centre

Rolleston Residents Association 

AGM
Monday 25 August, 7.30pm
Rolleston Community Centre

Welcome to Lincoln 
Monthly information sessions are being held for new residents to Lincoln at Lincoln & 
Districts Community Care, 16 Lyttelton Street. They are an opportunity to mingle with 
friendly folk from Lincoln, chat over a cuppa and learn about what we have to offer.  
Information packs are also available at the sessions. 

Upcoming information sessions will be held at 10.30am and 7pm on the following dates: 

H	 Thursday 21 August 

H	 Thursday 18 September 

H	 Thursday 16 October 

H	 Thursday 20 November 

For more information contact Lois Thomas on 325 2007, 
or email manager@lincolncomcare.co.nz.

Rolleston 
Envirotown Meeting

All welcome
Tuesday 19 August

7pm at Rolleston Community House, 45 
Shelley Street, Rolleston.

SELWYN DISTRICT PLAN
First Schedule Part I of the Resource Management Act, 1991

Plan Change 39 – Proposed Changes to the Tree Shading 
Provisions of the Selwyn District Plan

Public notice of summary of submissions and call for further submissions 
Due to an administrative error an original submission on Plan Change 39 was not recorded as 
having been received by the Council. As a result of this error this submission was not included 
in the summary of submissions publicly notified in the Council Call section of the Selwyn Times 
and Central Canterbury News publication in the week of the 28 July 2014.
A revised and updated summary of submissions, along with copies of original submissions for 
Plan Change 39 are now available from all Council Service Centres, Libraries and on our website 
(www.selwyn.govt.nz). In addition, the period for making further submissions has been extended 
as set out below.  
Further submissions may only be lodged by the following:
(a) 	any person representing a relevant aspect of the public interest; and
(b) 	any person that has an interest in the plan change greater than the interest the public has; 

and
(c) 	the local authority itself.
Further submissions must be limited to matters either in support of or in opposition to an original 
submission made on the plan change. This must be in writing and in accordance with Form 6, 
which is available from any Council Service Centre or on our website. Further submissions must 
be served on Selwyn District Council in one of the following ways:
Posted to:	 Planning Department, Selwyn District Council, PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643
Delivered to:	 a Council service centre in Darfield, Lincoln, Leeston or Rolleston.
Faxed to: 	 (03) 347 2799 (if you fax your submission please post or deliver a copy to the 

details above)
Emailed to:	 submissions@selwyn.govt.nz
A person who makes a further submission must serve a copy of it on the person who lodged the 
original submission no later than five working days after a copy is provided to Selwyn District 
Council.
The closing date for further submissions is 5pm Wednesday 27 August 2014. 
For further information regarding this plan change or the process outlined above, please contact 
Andrew Mactier, Policy and Strategy Planner on 03 347 2800.



SELWYN DISTRICT COUNCIL
PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643
council@selwyn.govt.nz

Council Chambers & Offices
Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2800 or 318 8338

Rolleston Library & Service Centre 
Rolleston Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2880 or 318 8338

Darfield Library & Service Centre
1 South Terrace, Darfield
Ph 318 8338 or 347 2800

Leeston Library & Service Centre 
High Street, Leeston
Ph 347 2820 or 318 8338

Lincoln Library & Service Centre
Gerald Street, Lincoln
Ph 347 2875 or 318 8338

www.selwyn.govt.nz	 for the week 12 August to 18 August

Are you involved in the arts, but need 
some financial assistance to make 

your project work?
The closing date for the Creative NZ – Creative Communities Scheme funding applications 
is Friday 29 August 2014.

The fund can be used to support projects or activities that encourage community 
involvement, support diverse arts and cultural traditions, or enable young people to 
actively participate in the arts.

In the past, Creative Communities grants have funded exhibitions, productions, 
concerts, festivals, workshops and presentations that offer opportunities for community 
involvement in the arts.  Funding can also support artist-led projects involving local 
communities, materials, promotion of arts activities, or personnel costs for one-off, 
short term projects.

For more information about criteria, contact the scheme administrator, Stuart Westoby, 
at the Selwyn District Council. Phone 03 347 2708, or email stuart.westoby@selwyn.
govt.nz

The Darfield Genealogy and Local History Group will be holding a number of sessions 
over the month of August to inform people about Malvern’s World War One soldiers. 
They will also have some draft copies on display of soldiers’ biographies which the 
group is currently researching.

There will be two group members available each 
Saturday to help people with any research or 
queries they may have. 

Sessions will be held in Meeting Room 1A 
at Dar field Library from 10am – 12pm on  
Saturday 9, 16, 23 and 30 August.

T h i s  A u g u s t ,  S e l w y n 
households are being invited 
to sign up to the Selwyn Gets 
Ready website and go into the 
draw to win one of five household emergency ‘grab and go’ kits valued at $145.

The kits contain 23 items including a first aid kit, a torch with radio, an emergency tent and 
blanket, water purification tablets, and a large water container. To join the website and go into 
the draw, visit selwyn.getsready.net by 31 August and enter your details. 

The Selwyn Gets Ready website is a database which contains contact information for local 
residents along with information about who needs assistance in an emergency and which 
members of the community have skills or resources that could help in a disaster.

Sign up 
to 
Selwyn 
Gets 
Ready

Meet the Selwyn Electorate Candidates
for the 2014 General Election

Tuesday 2 September 7.30pm
Darfield Recreation Centre

Hosted by Darfield Rural Women New Zealand

For enquiries phone 318 8668.

Council to look at options for 
improving safety 
The Council is currently working with both 
Rolleston and Clearview Schools to look at 
options to improve safety for children getting 
to and from school.  

Previously the Council has encouraged the 
schools to look at operating walking school 
buses and supervised school crossings with 
patrols.  Supervised crossings are operated 
in many areas across New Zealand and 
provide a safe crossing point for children. 

A study was also carried out to look into 
installing a zebra crossing on Rolleston 
Drive for children crossing over to Rolleston 
School.  The report did not recommend 
that a zebra crossing be installed as it 
could potentially be less safe than the 
existing crossing point.  The safety of 
zebra crossings depends on motorist and 
pedestrian behaviour. The study identified 
that most of the people using the crossing 
would use it immediately before and after 
school and that there were few users outside 
of these times. Studies have shown that if 
motorists often travel through a crossing 
with no one on it, this makes them less likely 
to slow down when coming to the crossing.  

Traffic turning into and out of Dryden 
Avenue would also make a crossing point 
on Rolleston Drive less safe as motorists 
would have less time to see people using the 
crossing and often accelerate quickly when 
turning.  When a zebra crossing is installed, 
pedestrians have the right of way, but in order 
for the crossing to be safe, people also need 
to exercise good judgment and not cross if 
cars are travelling quickly and don’t have 
enough time to stop.  If young children were 
to use a zebra crossing they may assume 

that because they have the right of way they 
can cross without checking whether it is safe 
first. This problem may be worsened by the 
fact that many children are travelling quickly 
using scooters and may not slow down, stop 
and check the way is clear before crossing. 

The Council has provided a walkway/ 
cycleway on the west side of Broadlands 
Drive for students travelling to Clearview 
School to use. The undeveloped land on 
the opposite side is owned by the Ministry 
of Education.  Until decisions have been 
made about how this land will be used in the 
future, planning for pedestrian access along 
this street and area can’t be completed. The 
Council is in discussions with the school to 
look at other crossing options for students 
which could include having a crossing point 
which is supervised by parents. 

Improving pedestrian crossing points and 
installing traffic signals at key intersections, 
including on Rolleston Drive, is one of the 
actions the Council will be looking at as 
part of the first stages of the Rolleston Town 
Plan and we are working with both Rolleston 
and Clearview Schools to look at what 
improvements could be made both this year 
and over the near future to improve safety. 

The Council’s Road Safety Coordinator, 
the School Principal and the Police will be 
meeting with parents of Rolleston School 
at 8.45am on Wednesday 20 August at the 
school to discuss short term options to help 
improve safety. Parents wanting to attend 
should contact Ngaire Tinning by 19 August 
on 347 2901 or email ngaire.tinning@
selwyn.govt.nz.


